
 

  

ñYear of Servingò 

The Messenger ~ June 2011 
Our Saviorõs Lutheran Church and School  Ƌ San Clemente, California 

òInspired to Love, Encouraged to Think, and Sent to Serveó 

Crossing Linesé 
 

ñWhen Jesus reached the spot, he looked up and said to him, ñZacchaeus, come down immediately. I must stay 

at your house today.ò  So he came down at once and welcomed him gladly. All the people saw this and began 

to mutter, ñHe has gone to be the guest of a sinner.ò  Luke 19.5-7 

constantly living within the tension of creating defined 

sacred space and then reaching beyond those lines for 

the sake of the Gospel. 

Letôs think about it this way, the sense of sacred 

space that we create is like the deep breath that we take, 

it is at once life giving and satisfying.  But that is only 

part of the process of respiration, we must also exhale, 

that is release that breath beyond ourselves so as to 

once again be able to breathe in the breath of life.  In 

and out, deep inhale, strong exhalesðthat is the life of 

the church.  Gathering and sending, secure in our space 

we are also always on the look out as to how we might 

bring others inðeven if it means crossing some of the 

lines we ourselves have drawn. 

What are some of those lines?  I remember a 

member in a former church lamenting that the kids now 

wear sneakers to church, for her this was disrespectful.  

But the truth is the welcoming of sneaker clad kids was 

a necessary exhale of the community that crossed lines 

for the sake of the Gospel.  I remember not so long ago 

a particular pastor was told, ñit will be a cold day in 

hellò before we have a projector and screen in this 

church.ò   It was seen as an intrusion into our sacred 

space; but I think the crossing of this line has allowed 

others to join in and stand beside us.  The ordaining of 

women in the church was a wondrously risky exhaling 

of the body which crossed the very lines it had drawn; 

for the sake of the Gospel.   

Hereôs the paradox of the Church.  We are 

tasked with providing safe and sacred space and this 

requires boundaries, norms and expectations.  We are 

also called to constantly be crossing the very lines we 

have drawn in order to be faithful to our Lord and bring 

the Gospel to the whole world.  Like a living body the 

church breathes in and breathes out, we must do both 

and trust that the Spirit continues to guide us.    
 

Peace!  

Pastor Jeff 

Recently I read a little article that was talking 

about a French Theologian, Michel de Certeau and his 

1973 work entitled: ñHow is Christianity Thinkable 

Today?ò  In this little article Certeau starts out by 

defining two important principals for the church.  The 

first one is to create a sense of space.  The church must 

create a spiritual, a geographical center, where we 

experience a sense of home.  This space in a sense is like 

the mythical bar in ñCheersò where everyone knows 

your name.   It should have its own rules, sense of order 

and feel that make it uniquely itself in comparison to the 

other spaces in which we find ourselves being drawn.   

For us here at Our Saviorôs that space is uniquely 

informed by the love of Christ, and the proclamation of 

Word and Sacrament.   It is often times one of the first 

things that visitors grab on to as they come to worship.   

Iôve heard over and over again, ñPastor there was just 

this sort of vibe or spirit about the place that felt good.ò   

All of this probably resonates with what you 

would expect from your church home; but next Certeau 

makes a rather startling assertion, he suggests that the 

church must also move beyond this space.  Let me quote 

Pastor Keith Anderson on this point:  ñthe other function 

of the church is to transgress the very boundaries and 

sense of place that it creates, to transcend the limits that 

it sets, to cross the line the church itself has established.   

Simply put, the work of the church is to draw lines that 

are made to be crossed.ò   

This is a bit scary.  It is the safety and security of 

the óspaceô we call Our Saviorôs that often times first 

claims our heart and spirit.   But I think Certeau is right, 

to truly be the church we must also be consciously 

crossing those lines.  We are called with the risen Christ 

to go forth from the tomb, to move forth from Jerusalem 

and share this good news óto the end of the earth.ô   

Think of the early church and the big controversy over 

circumcision and dietary lawsðthose two things were 

part of the órules and regulationsô that provided for the 

sacred space the church needed.   And yet, it was the 

crossing of these particular lines that opened the church 

to the Gentiles (non-Jewish folk).   In a sense we are 
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JUNE 26, 2011  
9:30AM (BETWEEN SERVICES)  

ALL MEMBERS OF THE CONGREGATION 

please plan to be in Worship on Sunday, June 26th 

for our Annual meeting.  The Annual meeting is 

held in between servicesð9:30 AM SHARP.  The 

Youth will provide supervision for your children 

and the nursery will be open.  Please plan to either 

come early or stay for this important part of our life 

together.  We will need to approve the budget, elect 

Council members, vote on Bylaws and other 

necessary components of our life together.  

Graduate Sunday 

June 19, 2011 

10:30am  

Worship Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please join us for a special blessing and prayer 

for all our graduates. On Sunday June 19
th
 at 

the 10:30 am worship service we will honor all of 

our 2011 graduates (High School, Trade/

Technical School, College, Graduate and 

Military).  If you are one of our 2011 Graduates 

please join us this day and let us honor your 

achievement and pray with you for a blessed 

future!    

For more information please contact: 

Karen Skipper at  

kmsmusic@cox.net   

Stephanie Clinebell at 

sclinebellnsc@yahoo.com 

Show Up Sunday* ~ June 12, 2011 

Potluck Brunch   
 (9:30am between services) 

 

A Piñata for our little ones 

Please bring two things:  

Your favorite dish to share  

and a friend to Church. 

*What is ñShow Up Sunday?ò  Show up!!!   

Thatôs it!  It is a fun way to try and get everyone here 

for Worship as we begin our Summer time of 

vacations and renewal.   Join us for a continuous Pot-

Luck which will flow all morning long, special 

surprises for the kids and of course it is also a festive 

worship service as we celebrate the Churchôs 

birthday on the day of Pentecostðand Confirmation 

Sunday as well!   Donôt miss out on this great day of 

worship, fellowship and celebration! 

SENT TO SERVE SUNDAY 
 

JUNE 5th  

Lifting up: Engineers, Architects, Contractors, 

Skilled Laborers, Craftsmen, Trades folk,  

Laborers, Workers, Agricultural Workers,  

and all those who work with their hands. 

 

JUNE 26th  

Lifting up: Homemakers, Volunteers,  

Religious Workers, Social Workers,  

Lawyers, Coaches, Mentors. 

 

A  ll those being recognized are invited to 

wear their work clothes to worship. Those 

who have retired in a particular area are especially 

encouraged to be recognized. 

June 12 is Pentecost Sunday  
 

Be sure to wear RED on Sunday, June 

12th to help us celebrate the day of 

Pentecost! Traditionally Pentecost has 

been considered the birthday of the 

church and is remembered for the 

presence of the Holy Spirit that allowed 

everyone to hear the Gospel in their own native 

tongue! 

 

Sunday ~ June 12, 2011  

10:30am worship  

Rite of Confirmation  
(see page 10 for more information)  

Sunday ~ June 5, 2011  

Noon - 2:30pm  

Womenôs Lunch with the Lutherôs 
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Carlye Townsend  6/1 

Theresa Wilson  6/1 

Andrew Frohner  6/2 

Kirsten Murphy  6/2 

Rob Murphy   6/2 

Tandi Hornsby  6/2 

Ryan Campbell  6/3 

Ryan Jensen   6/3 

Sandy Kos   6/3 

Brynn Cardoza  6/4 

Steve Ayers   6/5 

Jack Graef   6/5 

Joshua Salwender  6/5 

Haley Copenhaver  6/7 

Sarah Cardoza   6/10 

Claire Wilson   6/10 

Janae Cooper   6/11 

Isabella Graef   6/12 

Phil Seals   6/12 

Walter Wakeman  6/12 

Jeff Balaban   6/13 

Chris Garcia   6/14 

Barbara Weber  6/17 

Nicole Taylor   6/18 

Michael Marienthal  6/19 

Amy Mendoza   6/20 

Ken Ross   6/20 

Zachary Balaban  6/21 

Ellis Jensen   6/21 

Camden Kos   6/21 

Analise Levesque  6/21 

Karen Skipper   6/21 

Evey Thomsen  6/21 

Jessica Alspaugh  6/22 

Sue Omote   6/22 

Michele Young  6/23 

Iain Buchan   6/25 

Mel Schwan   6/25 

Justin Young   6/25 

John Skipper   6/26 

Laura Horvath   6/27 

William Schmall  6/27 

Denise Campbell  6/30 

Ann Hoye   6/30 

~ Birthdays ~  

June Birthdays, Anniversaries & More 

May Baptisms 

May 8th  

Mo Ghahari 
 

May 29th 

Chiaron Denise Barry 

Olivia Stokes Barry 

Chase Jonathan Cardoso 

William Charles Harpst 
 

We welcome them into the  

Lordôs family and receive them 

as a fellow member of the body 

of Christ and pray that their 

light may always shine before 

others.        

Scott & Barbara Cameron 6/3 

Sean & Tammy Peasley 6/3 

Mitch & Susan Ritschel 6/3 

Charles & Deborah Ramm 6/12 

Mark & Kitty Schmitt  6/18 

Ron & Collette LaClair 6/20 

Julie & Kelly Doyle  6/22 

Tom & Ruth McKeown 6/22 

Mark & Mamie Lorimer 6/23 

John & Karen Skipper  6/23 

Dick & Ann Hoye  6/25 

Dalton & Adriann Cardoso 6/26 

Phil & Audrey Seals  6/29 

Tom & Lisa Banks  6/30 

~ Anniversaries ~ 

If you have a new address, telephone number or email address 

please contact the church office at (949) 492-6164 or email at 

OSLCsec@sbcglobal.net with the changes so we  

can update our records. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

July & August 

8:30am Bold Worship 

10:00am Classic Worship 

Starting July 3 

Our Saviorôs welcomed the 

following families  

in membership  

Sunday, May 15, 2011 
 

Casey & Inga Brock, Owen,  

Tove 
 

Justin Char & Jessica Alspaugh 
 

Tom & Julie DeNault,  

Jasmine, Chase 
 

Matthew & Julie Gordon, 

Alexandra 
 

Terry & Sallie Johnson,  

Sadie, Thomas 
 

Scott & Paige Morielli,  

Sofia 
 

Steve & Tiffany Rennie,  

Peyton, Presley 
 

Kirk & Andrea Waldfogel,  

Alexa, Koen 
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Linda Howard Tully Receives Lay Leader Recognition 
 

At the 24th Annual Synod Assembly of the Pacifica Synod, ELCA, 

Linda Howard Tully was recognized as the outstanding Lay Leader 

of the year for Saddleback Conference.  Linda was singled out for 

her leadership in the Lutheran Partnership for Habitat for Humanity 

which has significantly impacted the lives of local families while 

fostering a sense of partnership within the Lutheran church.  Her 

well known passion for social justice including her ongoing 

advocacy for the Malaria campaign, Invisible Children, ONE, and 

Lutheran World Relief was lifted up as a model of Christian love 

and work in the world.   Linda was recognized with recipients from 

the other conferences during the closing worship of the Assembly.   

 

Well done Linda!   All of us at Our Saviorôs are thankful for your 

tireless efforts on behalf of our neighbors who find themselves in 

need.    
 

Congratulations!  

 

to Missouri tornado response 

severely damaged. 

destroyed. 

ELCA NEWS SERVICE  May 23, 2011 

Lutheran Disaster Response sends $25,000 grant  
 

      

 CHICAGO (ELCA) -- Lutheran Disaster 

Response sent a $25,000 emergency grant to its 

partner agency, Lutheran Family and Children's 

Services of Missouri, for response to the May 22 

tornado that struck in Joplin, Mo. Parts of Joplin 

were destroyed, including the building for Peace 

Lutheran Church, a congregation of the Evangelical 

Lutheran Church in America (ELCA). 

     At least 116 people died in Joplin, and hundreds 

were being treated for injuries. Missouri's governor 

said about 30 percent of the city was damaged or  

 

     "The church (building) is demolished," said the 

Rev. William R. Pape, interim pastor, Peace 

Lutheran Church. Pape, who lives in Kansas City, 

Mo., was in Joplin when the storm hit. Peace 

Lutheran Church's sanctuary, offices, classrooms and 

a gathering room were destroyed, he said. In 

addition, houses and other buildings in the 

immediate vicinity of Peace Lutheran Church were 

flattened, and a high school next to Peace was  

 

     Because of communication difficulties, Pape said 

he had heard from only a few members. He said he 

knew of two members whose homes, across the 

street from Peace's building, were demolished by the 

storm. 

 

(We can still take your donations to Lutheran 

Disaster Relief and will send them directly to LDR 

where 100% of your donation will go to help the 

folks ravaged by the spring storms across the nation.  

Make checks payable to OSLC but earmark them on 

the memo line for DISASTER RELIEF.) 

 

About the Evangelical Lutheran Church in  

America (ELCA)  

 

The ELCA is one of the largest Christian 

denominations in the United States, with 

approximately 4.5 million members in more than 

10,000 congregations across the 50 states and in the 

Caribbean region. Known as the church of "God's 

work. Our hands," the ELCA emphasizes the saving 

grace of God through faith in Jesus Christ, unity 

among Christians and service in the world. The 

ELCA's roots are in the writings of the German 

church reformer, Martin Luther. 
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June 2011  

Music Notes  

As we near the end of our program year, I would like to 

say ñthank youò to our wonderful Celebration Singer, 

Jubilee Bells and director Sharon Guilliams and Firelight 

singers for the wonderful music you have provided in 

worship.  How blessed we are to have these willing 

volunteer musicians.  Our band, vocal team and soloists/

ensembles will continue to share their musical gifts 

throughout the summer. 

 

This July, we will have a ñFavorite Songs/Hymnsò 

Sunday.   It is always interesting to me when people tell 

me about their music preferences.  One person will 

comment that a particular song/hymn speaks to their very 

soul while another will comment that the same song gives 

them a headache.   

 

An article by Christopher Peterson, Ph.D. in ñPsychology 

Todayò talks about music preferences in young people.  

Here is a short excerpt from that article. 

§ Young people "getting to know one another" 

frequently talk about their music preferences. Gee, 

and I thought they would talk about the meaning of 

life. Actually, they are talking about the meaning of 

life, just in a language that is most familiar to them. 

§ Young people draw strong and accurate inferences 

about someone based on his or her music preferences. 

So, music serves not only an intra-personal role but 

also an inter-personal one, signifying to others 

something important about an embraced identity. 

§ Personality figures into music preferences in 

predictable ways. So, extraverted people prefer happy 

and energetic music. Those open to experience prefer 

complex music. Those who are "blirtacious" (a word I 

had never before encountered but apparently meaning 

the tendency to blirt out thoughts and feelings as soon 

as they are experienced - goodness, we all know 

blirtacious folks, and now we have a label for them!) 

have a small tendency to prefer rebellious music. 

Those who are depressed dislike upbeat music. And 

so on. 

§ Most of this research is cross-sectional, measuring 

music preferences and personality characteristics at 

the same time. We do not know which comes first. It 

would be intriguing if music preferences actually led 

to personality differences among young people, but 

critics of contemporary music notwithstanding, that is 

probably not what happens. The opinion expressed in 

the theoretical literature is that music preferences are 

markers of personality characteristics as opposed to 

simple causes (Baker & Bor, 2008). A steady diet of 

upbeat music will likely not make someone an 

Ring & Sing a Joyful Song! 
 

What a great year of Firelight we had!  Thank you to all 

who helped with Firelight . . . and the dinners . . . and the 

performances . . . and the bell ringing.  Most of all ï 

thanks to all the families who were a part of Firelight.  It 

was such a joy to work with your children each week.  I 

think we had an incredible year of learning about Jesus 

through music, crafts, games and . . . each other.   

 

People say children are the church of the future . . . I say 

they are the church of today.  Give children a reason to 

want to be a part of church and they will look forward to 

coming to church . . . and when they become adults, they 

will be bringing their children for that same experience.  

How many of you reading this article can relate to some 

wonderful experiences you had as a child at church . . . 

beach camp . . . VBS . . . kidôs choirs?  My children 

always look forward to Sundays and Wednesday nights . . 

. those are their anchor days of the week! 

 

We have a special place called Our Saviorôs and I feel 

blessed to be a part of this ministry.  I believe we can 

never have enough children attending our childrenôs 

programs, and we can never have enough people helping 

with those programs. 

 

My prayer is that you will take time this summer to pray 

about being a part of the childrenôs ministries at Our 

Saviorôs.  Letôs grow the church of today . . . of 

tomorrow . . . providing a vibrant legacy to all who come! 

 

Blessings to you!   
 

Mr. Bob 

extravert, and nonstop exposure to classical music 

will likely not make someone an intellectual. But 

those who are extraverted or intellectual or happy or 

sad will find music that is consistent with who they 

are, just as they do with respect to their friends, their 

clothing, their pets, and the books, movies, and sports 

they prefer 

§ The more general point of this research, which I 

applaud with enthusiasm (i.e., rhythmically and 

energetically), is that psychologists insufficiently 

study what people actually do. Young people - and 

older ones, too - often listen to music, and music 

preferences should be as important a topic of concern 

to psychologists as are the abstract "processes" like 

memory that we usually study (Rozin, 2006). 

 

Enjoy the summer ï 

 

In His Service 

 

Karen Skipper, Director of Music 

http://www.psychologytoday.com/basics/identity
http://www.psychologytoday.com/basics/extroversion
http://www.psychologytoday.com/basics/diet
http://www.psychologytoday.com/basics/animal-behavior
http://www.psychologytoday.com/basics/sport-and-competition
http://www.psychologytoday.com/blog/the-good-life/201011/getting-lost-in-buildings-and-life
http://www.psychologytoday.com/blog/the-good-life/201011/getting-lost-in-buildings-and-life
http://www.psychologytoday.com/basics/memory


 

6 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last month we took time to honor our Mothers.  This 

month we take time to honor our Fathers. 

 

Dear Heavenly Father,  

In Your infinite wisdom and love you made all 

things.  Bless all men, that they may be 

strengthened.   Let the example of their faith and 

love shine forth. Grant that we, their sons and 

daughters, may honor them always with a spirit of 

profound respect.  AMEN 

 

Parents, fathers and mothers, you have been given 

stewardship over a creation of God.  Do your job 

well.  Our future, the future of our church, the future 

of our nation and our world depends on it. 

 

"Walk a little plainer, Daddy," Said a little boy so 

frail.  

"I'm following in your footsteps and I don't want 

to fail.  

Sometimes your steps are very plain; Sometimes 

they are hard to see;  

So walk a little plainer, Daddy, For you are 

leading me.  

I know that once you walked this way, many years 

ago,  

And what you did along the way I'd really like to 

know:  

For sometimes when I am tempted, I don't know 

what to do  

So walk a little plainer, Daddy, For I must follow 

you.  

Someday when I'm grown up, you are like I want 

to be.  

Then I will have a little boy who will want to 

follow me  

And I would want to lead him right, and help him 

to be true.  

So walk a little plainer, Daddy, For We must 

follow you." 

 

Often in the biblical story the father was the leader of 

the family and was responsible for the well being of 

the family. It was his job to see to the needs of the 

family and he was also responsible for the education 

of the children.  It was his job to see to it that his 

children were prepared for life; that they were 

trained in the customs of the community; that they 

were trained in an occupation; and that they were 

trained in the ways of God. 

 

When the bible says that the man is the head of the 

house it has a lot more to say about responsibility 

than it does control. The father was given authority 

only because he was given the responsibility. 

 

Fathers we are responsible for teaching our children 

the things of God!  If you want a child that puts God 

first in their life, put God first in your life.  We have 

been handed a creation of God, and God expects 

nothing less than for us to teach that child about 

Him. 

 

Happy Fatherôs Day to all Fathers!!  

 

Todd Tunby, 

Stewardship Chairman 

Evangelism continued on page 7 

 

Churches?  Who 

Needs Them? 
 

I admit it.  Here, I sat in church, next to my wife 

Cynthia,  with some preconceived ideas about the great 

cultural divide between church as institution and the 

rest of the world outside the institution, having 

tentatively considered the proposition that this ancient 

ecclesiastical institution was likely and largely a 

museum without relevance to the rest of the world 

outside.  The ñhereò is St. Thomas Kirche in Leipzig, 

Germany, until twenty two years ago, behind the Iron 

Curtain.  In the pulpit of the church was Christian 

Wolff, the pastor, preaching to us,  his congregation, 

which had arrived  in surprisingly large numbers this 

Sunday, May 15. Today there were four baptisms, 

confirmation rites for youth, and a ñremembrance of 

baptismò Sunday for any adult in the congregation who 

wished to recall and celebrate his or her own baptism.  

It was not standing room, but the church was full.  The 

preacher preached the words of Jesus from Johnôs 

Gospel: ñI am the vine; you are the branches.ò  I 

understood enough German to catch the message, and 

that day his words were the bridge between the world of 

the church and the world of everything else.  In a   
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nutshell, the gist of what Pastor Wolff said is that in 

every worldly connection  the connection of the 

believers with Jesus, the vine, is what brings healing 

and health to the world, that our connection to the  vine 

is Godôs act of grace. We are branches only because 

Jesus is the vine and, therefore, we draw our only life 

and strength from the vine.   This is the churchôs 

message, and particularly true whether joy or suffering 

surrounds us in our contemporary world.   Thirty feet or 

so in front of the pulpit from which pastor Wolff 

preached, at his eye level, there is situated a large 

crucifix, as if the speaker must be drawn to it as the 

signet of his or her office.  We preach Christ crucified 

says St. Paul. So says Christian Wolff.  Pastor Britta 

Taddiken presented an equally centered  message the 

day before at evening service at which the 

Thomanerchor with the Gewandhaus orchestra sang 

Bachôs Cantata ñWas Gott Tut Ist Wohlgetan (What 

God Ordains is Always Good)ò, and this piece, nearly 

300 years old, sounded with contemporary significance 

given Leipzigôs recent history and its emergence from a 

repressive police state.  ñThe paradox of our faith,ò she 

said ñis that even in our struggles and hardship which 

do not appear to be Godôs will, how God works them 

out is always good.  It is this, our faith, which 

overcomes the world.ò This was no cheap 

sentimentalism but an assertion which credibly tracks 

recent history. 

 

Familiarity with our worship services at Our Saviorôs 

Lutheran Church would have made anyone of us 

believe we were in the same family at St. Thomas, 

including the readings, prayers, responses, passing of 

the peace, and communion.  The role that this and the 

other Lutheran parishes, pre-eminently  Nikolai Kirche 

in Leipzig,  played in ending east-west separation in 

Germany and in bringing down the  Berlin Wall in 1989 

is historic.  St. Nikolai was the leader in the movement.  

It was also later joined by St. Thomas Kirche and 

others.  These churches were the places where hundreds 

of thousands of citizens in 1989 congealed non-

violently with candles and peace prayers to overcome 

decades of east-west separation and oppression.   The 

movement led to the collapse of the Berlin Wall, and  

Leipzig is where the demonstrations began. ñOnly the 

church offered freedom, a shelter for expression of 

opinion..ò writes Doris Mundus in Leipzig Chronicle 

1989. The confrontation with the authorities was always 

tense and carried the threat of a violent police 

crackdown.  In the end, it did not come.  The head of 

the state security service, Erich Mielke, admitted, ñWe 

were prepared for everything, but not for prayers and 

candles.ò  
 

Herb Niermann, Evangelism Ministry 

Evangelism continued from page 6 

FINANCIAL  NEWS ~ APRIL  2011 

Average April Attendance:            337 people 

Average Weekly Offering:  $  10,623/wk 

Budget Requirement:              $    8,323/wk  
 

   Current Month         YTD  
Unrestricted Gifts:   $42,491     $344,244 

Budget:               $33,292     $332,920 
 

These are your gifts to the church through general 

envelopes and plate offerings; they are used for 

operating budget expenses. We are currently 3.4% 

over the Congregation approved budget. 
 

    Designated Gifts:     $    730 
 

    Habitat for Humanity       $    235 

    World Hunger                   $    495 

 

Church Mortgage Balance:  $ 852,746*  

*monthly mortgage payment for the classroom  

building is paid from the school funds 

Thank You For Your Stewardship 

 

 

 

 

¶ Pentecost Sunday and Confirmation will be held 

on Sunday, June 12.  There will be a potluck 

lunch between services.  Looking forward to 

some yummy food.  

¶ Father's Day is June 19. Collette LaClair is 

working on hand outs for our dads.  

¶ Master plan has been accepted by City of San 

Clemente with a 10-year extension.  Way to go 

Iain.  

¶ Congregational Annual Meeting to be held on 

June 26 at 9:30 a.m.  All voting members are 

requested to attend.  

¶ Endowment bylaws are completed and will be 

voted upon at annual meeting.  
 
 

Respectfully submitted by Lola Davies,   

Congregation Council Secretary 

Next meeting ~ June 14, 2011 at 6:30pm 

May 2011 ~ Highlights 
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Youth and Childrenôs Page 

by Bob Cooper - Director of Youth and Childrenôs Ministries 

Moving on 

What a wonderful month June is, the days get longer, 

the weather gets warmer (or in our case, grayer), and 

spring is in full bloom. June is a month of transition 

as our kids that just yesterday were, well, kids 

become middle school students, high school 

students, college students, and young adults. 

 

As a new youth director it will be interesting to see 

how the ñchanging of the guardò affects the groups 

that I work with. I am looking forward to seeing the 

5th Grade kids move into the VERY active and 

exciting Middle School group, and the 8th Graders 

move into the animated and thoughtful High School 

group.  

 

And then there are the Seniors,é as they toss their 

mortarboards toward the sky and steer headlong into 

young adulthood, I have a feeling I will be right there 

next to their parents awash in memories of these 

great kids and how they have grown up before my 

eyes. There are many graduates in our high school 

group and I know they will do great things in the 

next stage of their lives; they have the tools and the 

smarts to succeed. It has been my great pleasure to 

act as friend, confidant, and spiritual leader to these 

fine young people, and I will surely miss them.  

 

So to the graduating seniors I say congratulations!  

Come back and visit us often, this is your church 

home and we love you, and you are always welcome 

here.  

 

Now, whoôs ready for some Sômores? 
 

Bob Cooper,  

Youth and Childrenôs Ministry 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

June 1 - Wednesday 

MSYG 6:30pm, Youth Room 
 

June 5 - Sunday 

Youth Committee Mtg, 9:30am, Room 5 
 

June 7 - Tuesday 

HSYG 7:00pm, Youth Room  
 

June 8 - Wednesday 
MSYG 6:30pm, Youth Room 
 

June 10 - 11 Friday & Saturday 

7th Grade Confirmation Retreat 
 

June 12 - Sunday 

Confirmation Sunday 
 

June 14 - Tuesday 

Gilchrist House 6:00pm 

HSYG 7:00pm, Youth Room 
 

June 15- Wednesday 

MSYG 6:30pm, Youth Room 
 

June 19 - Sunday  

Graduation Sunday 
 

June 21 - Tuesday  

HSYG 7:00pm, Youth Room  
 

June 22 - Wednesday 
MSYG 6:30pm, Youth Room 
 

June 27 - July 1 - Monday thru Friday  

Vacation Bible School 
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(Return with $95 registration fee to CHURCH office) 

Vacation Bible Camp July 18 - 22, 2011  
 

Camper #1 Name:      _______________Age: ____ Grade Fall 2011: _____ 

Camper #2 Name:      _______________Age: ____ Grade Fall 2011: _____ 

Address:      __ City:     Zip: ______________ 

Parentôs Name(s):      ____________________________________________ 

Home Phone: __________________ Cell : ___________________ Work: _________________ 

E-Mail Address: __________________________________________________________________________ 

 

A Health History Form (to be provided) will be required for all campers. 

 

Return Registration Form with fees payable to ñOSLCò to the church office or mail:  

  Our Saviorôs Lutheran Church ~ 200 Avenida San Pablo ~ San Clemente, CA 92672 

 

We need adult volunteers! Please check the activity and circle the day where you can help. 

____ Daily Registration 8:50am ï 9:10am (M, T, W, Th, F) 

____ Lunch Supervision 12:00 ï 12:30pm (M, T, W, Th) 

____ Provide & Serve Popsicles ï 2:15pm (M, T, W, Th) 

____ Supervise afternoon pickup ï 3:00pm (M, T, W, Th) 

____ Pickup, Deliver & Serve Pizza ï 11:45am ï 12:30pm (F) 

____ Provide lunch for up to 6 camp counselors - 12:00 (M, T, W, Th) 

____ Provide dinner & showers for up to 6 camp counselors (M, T, Th) 

Who:  Kids entering 1st-5th grades in Fall 2011 

What:   Fun & Games, Worship, Arts & Crafts, Bible Study,  

  Cool Counselors  

When:  July 18-21, 9:00am ï 3:00pm 

  July 22, 9:00am ï 1:00pm 

Where:  Our Saviorôs Lutheran Church 

Cost:  $95/child. Daily snack provided. Pizza lunch is  

  provided on Friday.  

 Parents are responsible for providing a brown bag 

  lunch  Monday-Thursday. 

Sign up now!  Spaces are limited!  Return the form below to the church office ASAP.  

Questions? Contact Bob Cooper 492-6164 or e-mail b.cooper@oursaviorsonline.com 

Registration form available online at www.oursaviorsonline.net  

Deadline to Sign Up is July 1st! 

mailto:b.cooper@oursaviorsonline.com
http://www.oursaviorsonline.net
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WHATôS HAPPENING AT OUR SAVIORôS 

Saturday   

June 11, 2011 

 7:00am - 8:30am   
 

Calling all mené..  
 

You are invited to join us for a men's breakfast at 

OSLC.    RSVP:  IainBuchan@cox.net  

Hope you will be able to join us. 

Join the group for a Bike Ride 
 

June 18, 2011 

9:00am at Trail 1 

For more information contact 

Sharon Guilliams at  

(949) 842-6391 or email  

sguilliams@cox.net  

 

 

 
 

Sunday Morning Bible Study 

9:45am ǐ Founderôs Room 
 

Sunday Morning:  You canôt tell the players 

without a scorecard:  Whose who in the Bible! Join 

us as we take a look at some of the most familiar 

names in the Bible and figure out who they were 

and where they fit in the big story of Godôs people.  

Weôll start with Genesis 12 and following looking at 

such famous folk as Abraham, Sarah, Lot, Hagar, 

Ishmael, Isaac, Jacob, Rachel, Rebekah, Esau, and 

Joseph.   Join us for an Adult Bible Study between 

worship services in the Founderós room Each 

Sunday in June.  
 

Wednesday Manna Bible Study 

 Founderôs Room 

 11:00am to Noon every Wednesday 
 

Midweek Study of Sundayôs lessons: You will get 

much more out of worship if you have a chance to 

study and look at the Bible readings before hand. 

Join us each Wednesday as Pastor Jeff leads us 

through an initial reading of Sundayós lessons and 

ask questions together which might even help shape 

the Sunday sermon.  

7th GRADE CONFIRMATION:  
 

Confirmation Sunday will be held on the day of 

Pentecost, Sunday June 12th at our 10:30 worship 

service.  Our young people begin the 3 year journey 

in 5th grade with an introduction to the many ways 

the Bible helps us understand God.  Then in the 6th 

grade year we move to an examination of the 

Lutherôs Small Catechism by studying the 10 

commandments, Apostlesô Creed and a look at the 

Sacraments.  Finally the 7th grade year is one of 

conversation with family and engaging the world 

with a servant trip to help the homeless in San Diego 

and a call for them to use their talents here at the 

church.  We hope you can help us celebrate with all 

our confirmands on Sunday June 12th! 

 

FINAL PREPARATIONS:  
 

Our 7th Grade Confirmation Retreat is scheduled for 

Friday and Saturday prior to your Confirmation day.  

Please turn in all forms, deposits and your faith 

essay to the church office prior to Friday June 10th.   

We will leave OSLC at 4pm on Friday June 10th and 

return around the same time on Saturday.  

Hear ye!  Hear ye!   

All musicians and singers!! 
 

 If you are already playing or 

singing for Our Saviors, you know 

about our Beginning of the Summer Party, at Barb 

and Jim Smootôs home, on June 15th, at 6:30pm.  

But, we would also like to invite those who are 

interested in being a part of our music ministry.  If 

you sing or play an instrument, and would like to 

join us, please come to the party.  We make music, 

but we also know how to have a good time.   

 Just  email Barb, at bgrandi@cox.net or 

phone her at 366-1897.  Spouses, of course, are 

invited.  Bring some sort of goodie , (appetizer, 

salad, main dish, or dessert)  letting Barb know what 

it is, for planning purposes, and join the fun. 

mailto:IainBuchan@cox.net

